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Agency of Transportation

TO:  Members, Joint Fiscal and Joint Transportation Oversight Committees 

FROM: Susanne R. Young, Secretary of Administration and Joe Flynn, Secretary of 

Transportation  

DATE:  July 27, 2021 

SUBJECT:  Report on FY2021 Transportation Fund Appropriation Reductions pursuant to Sections 
E.900 of Act No. 154 of 2020  

 

The following language from Section. E.900 of Act No. 154 of 2020 requires a report on all FY2021 
Transportation Fund appropriation reductions that were made under the below authority:  
 
Sec. E.900 TRANSPORTATION FUND APPROPRIATION REDUCTIONS  
(a) The Secretary of Transportation, with the approval of the Secretary of Administration, is authorized to 
reduce fiscal year 2021 Transportation Fund appropriations by the amount of Coronavirus Relief Funds or 
Federal Emergency Management Administration Funds received towards Transportation Fund expenditures in 
each appropriation.  
(b) In July 2021, the Secretary of Administration shall report all appropriations reductions made under the 
authority of this section to the Joint Fiscal Office, the Joint Fiscal Committee, and the Joint Transportation 
Oversight Committee. 
 
The below FY2021 Transportation Fund appropriation reductions were made under this authority.  

FY2021 Act 154 Sec. E.900 Transportation Fund Appropriation Reductions 

   Amount of reduction  

   
8100000100  Finance and Administration   $              1,197,809 
8100000200  Aviation   $                    63,144  
8100001100  Program Development   $                  327,232  
8100002000  Maintenance   $              3,024,704  
8100002100  Dept. of Motor Vehicles   $                    87,482  
8100002200  Policy and Planning   $                    62,984  
8100002300  Rail   $                  183,124  
8100005700  Public Transit   $                       2,838  

  total   $              4,949,317  
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Chris Rupe, Joint Fiscal Office        


